
From: Lance Norris  
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2016 1:31 PM 
To: Roger Stancil <rstancil@townofchapelhill.org> 
Cc: Flo Miller <fmiller@townofchapelhill.org>; Ralph Karpinos <rkarpinos@townofchapelhill.org>; CHRIS 
BLUE <CBLUE@townofchapelhill.org>; Chris Roberts <croberts@townofchapelhill.org>; Curtis Brooks 
<cbrooks@townofchapelhill.org> 
Subject: Chapel Hill Police Station Coal Ash Update 

Roger, 

Falcon Engineering, the Town’s environmental consultant, is currently resampling the groundwater 
monitoring wells and taking soil samples at the Chapel Hill Police Station.  This work was scheduled to be 
done this month in response to guidance we received from NC DEQ in their letter dated  October 23, 
2015.  A copy of that letter and all previous reports and NC DEQ letters regarding the Police Station site 
can be found on the Town’s coal ash web page.   We anticipate receiving a report from our consultants 
with results from this latest round of testing in early March. 

We recently received additional guidance from NC DEQ in the attached letter dated February 11, 
2016.  This letter recommends that the Town take additional soil samples in a section of the Police 
Station site where upcoming greenway construction will require soil excavation.  In response to this we 
have expanded Falcon Engineering’s scope of work to include this supplemental soil testing.  This testing 
is being done concurrently with Falcon Engineering’s previously scheduled sampling work and the 
results will be included in their upcoming report.  As we have done previously, we will forward this 
report to NC DEQ and follow their subsequent recommendations.  We will also post NC DEQ’s February 
11, 2016 letter along with a copy of this email update now, and Falcon Engineering’s upcoming report 
when it is received, on the Town’s coal ash web page. 

Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information. 

Sincerely, 

Lance 

 

 

Lance Norris 
Public Works Director 
Public Works 
Town of Chapel Hill 
6850 Millhouse Road 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516-8173  

Phone: (919)969-5117 
Fax: (919) 969-2003  

Help create a new Comprehensive Plan at www.townofchapelhill.org/2020. 
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